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From: San Pasqual Valley Preservation Alliance
To: Lawson-Remer, Terra; Anderson, Joel; MontgomerySteppe, Monica; Desmond, Jim; Aguirre, Paloma x; Potter,

Andrew; FGG, Public Comment; Worlie, Paul; LaVelle, Kyle; Hayes, Andrew; Yuen, Jeffrey; Henson, Eric;
McDonald, Hunter; Lynch, Dahvia; Harbert, Amy; Slovick, Mark; efhgtc@gmail.com; Lorenzana, Bianca;
Montagne, Sarah; mcquead@rsf-fire.org; ashcraft@rsf-fire.org; hillgren@rsf-fire.org; malin@rsf-fire.org;
stine@rsf-fire.org; Nicoletti, Vince

Subject: [External] Harmony Grove South Opposition
Date: Sunday, September 28, 2025 6:54:43 PM

Dear Members of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you on behalf of the San Pasqual Valley Preservation Alliance, an Escondido-
based 501(c)3, to urge you to reject the proposed Harmony Grove Village South project. This
development epitomizes urban sprawl and threatens to undermine the County's efforts on its
Climate Action Plan and commitment to limiting sprawl and encouraging infill development.

The project lacks adequate transit access and will significantly increase the county’s Vehicle
Miles Traveled (VMT), exceeding the County-wide average. It will also generate more
greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions than it claims to offset. Furthermore, the potential for
gridlock during a wildfire poses a serious risk to nearby communities. Independent experts
have demonstrated that inadequate secondary egress creates a severe entrapment risk, which is
unacceptable given recent evacuation catastrophes like those in Palisades and Altadena.

Increased VMT and longer driving distances will lead to greater carbon emissions, exacerbate
sprawl, and further contribute to climate change. The surrounding area is primarily rural,
recognized for its wildlife, open space reserves, and natural beauty. We must protect such
areas from irresponsible developments that prioritize profit over public safety and ecological
integrity.

Additionally, the site is listed as a Priority Conservation Area in the Multiple Species
Conservation Area (MSCP) North draft. It is directly adjacent to lands supporting the state and
federally endangered Least Bell’s Vireo, the federally threatened Coastal California
Gnatcatcher, and the endangered Southwestern Willow Flycatcher. It is also near the
Escondido Creek, which supports the proposed federally threatened Southwestern Pond Turtle.

Locating this project within the wildland urban interface (WUI) contradicts extensive research
showing that these communities suffer the most losses during wildfire events. This community
has already experienced the devastating effects of wildfires numerous times over the years.
You do not need a crystal ball to foresee the likelihood and threat to lives and property from a
large-scale fire in the area; you need only reflect on the Cocos Fire. 

We strongly urge you to consider the long-term fire danger and environmental implications of
approving the Harmony Grove Village South project.

Sincerely,
NeySa L Ely, Founder/CEO
San Pasqual Valley Preservation Alliance
www.SPVPA.org
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